         Research Riders Meeting

July 12, 2007
SPECIAL NOTE: Elections will be held at the next meeting, August 9!!
John Duck, Research Riders Vice-President, called the meeting to order. There were seventeen members present. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. Ken Irvin, RR Treasurer, reported that we had picked up nine new members. Our balance currently is $584.09. He passed an information sheet around for all to check their relative information and update where necessary. If your information has changed and you are not able to get to a meeting, please notify Ken so that he can make the appropriate changes. We have 52 members at present. There will be a patch order turned in to replenish our club’s patch supply.
Old Business Section---John Duck informed us that he has been having trouble getting in touch with the RRA person in charge of funding. It appears that there are two Juan Ruiz’s on campus and he was contacting the wrong one—a situation that has been resolved.
The Victoria ride is going to be rescheduled. There were too many riders that were going to be out of town during that ride’s time to have an effective presence. Stay tuned for further details on its rescheduling.

The Texas Pride Barbeque ride had 7 riders and 1 navigator. Steve Clay said that the food was good, but he also reported that Tina Clay did get a nail in her tire. Others mentioned that Thursday night is the bike night out there and that there is bike parking available. They said that there were many other riders there, some wearing colors, but that all were friendly. They managed to leave before the rains hit.

New Business Section---Sandra Segovia, RR Secretary, spoke about the RRA’s anniversary dance. It takes place July 21 at LaVillita. The Riders were going to try and secure their own table.
Joe Stateson mentioned (and spurred some discussion) the fatal rider accident that recently happened on San Antonio’s highways.
Jonathon Matthews put up Glenn Pinna for membership. The motion passed unanimously. Welcome, Glenn!!

Milton James wanted to check on the ration of employee members versus non-employee members. Ken Irvin told us that we had 29 members not counting spouses, which allows for almost 15 non-employee members. We are not approaching that number yet, so we’re OK as far as that goes.
Ken Irvin also said that he would be redesigning and printing new membership cards. This is being caused by the loss of the computer program for doing the older cards—thanks, Ken.
Discussion---Chuck Ellis told us about the Valero MS 150 on October 20. He mentioned that they were looking for motorcycle marshals to patrol the route. They have two training dates (you must be present at only one) of August 25 and September 15. The training lasts only about 2 hours. If you need any information, please contact Chuck Ellis. Dan Garcia will probably be volunteering and Joe Stateson is a maybe.

There was some discussion of the Welcome Home party for Mark Griffin to be held that Friday at Stacy’s Sportsbar.

Jonathon Matthews spoke about the Ride To Work breakfast. The Ride To Work is to be held on July 18. The plan is to meet at the cafeteria around 6:40 and to eat at 7:00. There may also be a lunch ride or an after work ride—they will be discussed over breakfast.
Don Moravits mentioned that he has and recommends the Ride Like a Pro DVD series for those interested. 
John Duck discussed the Advanced Rider MSF Course.
Scott Mullin, Senior Ride Captain, mentioned that he is trying to put together a ride for August. Pete McKeighan is putting one together for September.

John Duck told us all that nominations are now open for all officers. The vote for the new slate of officers will take place at the August meeting. Please be there to place your vote!! The future of your group resides in your participation in its meetings!

Chuck Ellis made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Don Moravits, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
